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Longueville Hall To Date Projected

Expected Income from hirings 45,751.50

Income from retained security deposits 980.50 £        

Income from Bar 39,269.15 £   

Income from Hire of Curtains 300.00 £        

Bank Interest 21.10 £          

L. Hall functions - Profit 216.00 £        

Income from Keep Fit 811.00 £        

Income from MUGA 11,701.00 £   

Income from Coffee Machine 433.60 £        

99,483.85 £    - £                                                     

Expenditure 94,816.48 £    #DIV/0!

Surplus as of today 4,667.37 £      #DIV/0!

Longueville Hall Business Summary Figures for FINACIAL YEAR 1.8.14 - 31.7.15


THE  NEWTON  LONGVILLE  COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION

Longueville Hall    Hammond  Park    Whaddon Road

Newton  Longville    Bucks  MK17  0AT

Tel : 01908 367788

Registered Charity No:  1069319

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Monday 8th June  2015 at Longueville Hall at 7.30pm

Present:  Lynne Smith, Lesley Abraham, Julie Godden, Linda Ball & Paul Eveling

Apologies:    Martin Smith & John Browning

Absent:  Alan Branch  

Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting held 11th May 2015 were agreed


and signed by the Committee.
A copy will be passed to the Parish Council and to John Ward for adding to the village website and  Lynne Smith to add to the CA  Website.


Matters Arising:
Lynne Smith reported that she had attended the Newton Longville Parish Council’s Annual General Meeting on Tuesday 26th May 2015 on behalf of the Community Association, she reported that a question from an attendee had asked about the Village Pump newsletter, as to when it would be circulated, the Community Association have received emails from residents asking the same question.  The Parish Council replied saying the summer edition will be printed and posted out to village residents, Julie Godden will again write a letter to the Parish Council chasing this up and also to ask the Parish Council if they would be happy for the CA to post a formal statement on the village website to help avoid any more complaints.

At the meeting the Parish Council also verbalised that they will be setting up their own website, as the CA have been advised that the village website’s web host “POBOX” will cease trading before the end of 2015 and that the CA and Longueville Hall now also have their own website, it was decided by the committee to not look for an alternative web host.


Longueville Hall Licence with Newton Longville Parish Council:

Lesley Abraham had contacted “Community Matters” for advice on negotiating a lease.

Information was obtained along with a sample lease and it was agreed by the committee to pass over to the Parish Council stating that this was the CA’s starting point.
Julie Godden reported that a letter had been sent (dated 20th April 2015) to the Chair of the Newton Longville Parish Council regarding the state of the Car Park at Longueville Hall and asking about the production of the next Village Pump, if there was to be one -  No reply has been received.
Treasurers Report:
Current Holdings = £12,978.49
Lynne Smith reported that the CA outgoings included monies for the Cooker, Tables, CA Web site, TV Licence, Hall Hire, Play Associations membership and Community Matters Annual membership. 
Community Association Groups:

Wine Club:   
Julie Godden thanked Paul Eveling for putting on a great night celebrating the 10th Anniversary of the Wine Club, she reported that it was a great night and was enjoyed by all,

It was talked about having more “Special” Wine club evenings, (to be carried forward)
MK17:
 Paul Eveling reported that so far he had received £125.00 in stall money so far.

He also reported that he had a meeting with Lesley Abraham and had received confirmation that the MK17 event will be covered under the Hall’s Licence and also covered with the Halls PRS/PPL Licence. Paul reported that he had spoken with Mike Galloway (PC Clerk) regarding Public liability Insurance but had been informed by the Clerk that MK17 would have to get their own insurance for the event as theirs would not cover it, Paul reported that the cost would be £103.24.
Paul also reported that he had received some sponsorship from a martial art group that use Longueville Hall weekly (Tang So Doo) for some T-Shirts.  Paul also said he was going to visit The Crooked Billet pub to see if they could offer any sponsorship also.  T-shirts were priced at £7.00 each before being printed; Paul asked if anyone had any other suggestions, Lynne Smith said she would ask Santander if they would be able to donate any T-shirts.  Paul also reported that he had canvas bags donated and they would be printed, he also reported that all the Food Stalls, Hog Roast, Fairground Rides, and Bouncy Castles were all in place.  The Fairground rides will be left overnight in Hammond Park and will be removed on the Sunday morning.

CA will do the raffle for the event.  -  Lesley Abraham reported that there were 2 off Marshall’s mugs and a Marshalls Micro Amp at the hall left over from last year’s raffle.
Lesley 
Abraham will Laminate “Raffle” signs for the stall.

Recent / Future Events / Diary Dates:
Race Night  -  12th June
Due to lack of help with this event we will have to cancel.
Maybe look at this event again for maybe March 2016, Lesley Abraham to ask Tattenhoe

 Youth Football club if they wished to put on a joint event.
Murder Mystery Evening 
New date confirmed Friday 30th October


Longueville Hall’s Managers Report:

Lesley Abraham reported that there were no Saturday ‘s in 2015 left to hire, all were fully booked 
              with some Saturdays having 2 events on.


Two new hirers hiring the hall, starting July, the first Sunday every month the hall will host the “Cult 

             Cinema Club” showing cult movies, and starting September, every Monday morning there will be


3 different classes of Line Dancing.


Lesley Abraham also reported that the Hall is available for hire on New Years Eve this year.

Lesley Abraham formally thanked the Newton Longville Community Association for the new oven

And 3 off new 6ft round banquet tables they purchased for the hall.

Lesley Abraham reported that after paying for YELL.Com. to make Longueville Hall a New Website

That this website is now not showing up due to the domain name “longuevillehall.co.uk” being 
Pointed back to its owners (Ian Glenndenning) version of a website which is in a foreign language.  

Lesley has tried on numerous occasions to contact me Ian Glenndenning asking him to re-point the 

domain but to no avail.  Lesley reported that she has contacted “123-reg” and has backordered the 

domain name so that when it does become available she can purchase it  but has been informed 

that it does not expire until March 2017.

It was agreed by the committee that Lesley was to purchase a new domain name 

“Longuevillehall.com” .


Hall’s Income
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Booking rec’d for Hiring’s 1.8.15 – 31.7.16  =  £22672.00
Bookings rec’d for Hiring’s 1.8.16 – 31.7.17  =  £1074.00
Expenditure:[image: image2.emf]Category Description Total

WAGES

Salaries Manager                    14,340.02 £        

Caretaker                  5,625.62 £          

Caretaker Duties for PC  123.00 -£             

Maintenance (H. Jones)  5,803.86 £          

Maintenance Duties for PC 1,195.15 -£          

Cleaner                      3,716.25 £          

Cleaner Duties for PC 238.00 -£             

Bar Staff - Karla Viccars 442.10 £             

Bar Staff- Gary Jones 2,776.35 £          

Bar Staff - Carol Friend 1,872.90 £          

Bar Staff - Emma Whittome 1,412.50 £          

Bar Staff - Lucy Abraham 341.24 £             

Bar Staff - Jade Feltham 256.20 £             

Bar Staff - Katherine Pickup 165.74 £             

Bar Staff - Liam Shinners 437.12 £             

Inland Revenue        3,963.01 £          

Keep Fit 648.00 £             

Security Staff - £                    

UTILITY BILLS

Water 215.05 £             

Services Refuse Collection   1,588.06 £          

#DIV/0! Gas 1,449.53 £          

Electric                      5,437.57 £          

Telephones               495.03 £             

Toilet Machines  265.70 £             

CCTV                          1,015.60 £          

Rates                         417.97 £             

Premises Licence    269.00 £             

Coffee Machine 1,118.96 £          

Card machine Charges 429.40 £             

SUPPLIES

Stationery Supplies 233.45 £             

Admin. Stationery/Cleaning Sup(PC) 898.13 £             

Advertising               1,342.77 £          

Publicity                    222.00 £             

Insurance                  849.34 £             

Performing Right Society 970.37 £             

Misc. - Rechargables 581.50 £             

Sec. Deposit Refund 819.50 £             

MAINTENANCE

Maint. Supplies        632.69 £             

Maint. Alarm  Maintenance 588.00 £             

Monitoring Fee (Annual) 540.00 £             

Keyholding Service 824.02 £             

Fire Alarm 626.74 £             

Flowers for the Hall (LH) 60.50 £               

Heating System 1,022.28 £          

Muga Maintenance 1,141.93 £          

PAT Test 294.95 £             

Accountants Charge        793.00 £             

Payrole System 79.20 £               

Replacement Crockery - £                    

Catering Eqipment 762.00 £             

Linen Hire 1,741.50 £          

BAR

Ice - £                    

Soft Drinks 379.89 £             

Edwards Beers 13,759.73 £        

Alcoholic purchases - £                    

Bar Supplies (Costco) 5,604.89 £          

Bar Furniture - £                    

Bar Glassware 306.44 £             

Bar Extensions 42.00 £               

Bar Equipment 67.03 £               

Donation from Bar - £                    

 To Village Organizations - £                    

Corkage Refund - £                    

Bar Refund re takings 250.00 £             

Profit Monies to CA 4,266.00 £          

Bar Stock Money to CA 2,170.00 £          

Bank charges 41.11 £               

Total  94,816.48 £        


AOB:
Julie Godden reported that she had ordered 2 of “AO” Notice Boards to be placed around the village showing future events and that she was in the process of purchasing the new portable PA System.
Lesley Abraham reported that she was also in the process of ordering the new Fridge for the

Event kitchen courtesy of the CA.

Still waiting to hear from the Parish Council with regard to grassing the front of Longueville Hall.

Julie Godden is also in the process of creating a new “CA” logo, new designs were bought to the meeting and the committee have chosen a design, confirmation of the design will be made at the CA AGM in September.
Next Meeting:   Monday 13th July 2015 at 7.30pm – Longueville Hall

Signed:

………………………………………………   Chairperson               ………………………………………..   Secretary

Date: 

